White Oak Township Board Meeting January 10,2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:35 p.m. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela A. Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf. Also present were Kenneth Chamberlain, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant and Charles Barnum. Invocation given by Diane Graf.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of December 13, 2004 as presented. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and to renew the 2 CD's that are due 1-12-05 (one for the public improvement fund and the other from the general fun) for 18 months at 2.60% . Motion Carried.
Public Comments: We received a correspondence from Ed Halash of the (FAAC) Ford Amateur Astronomy Club requesting use of the township park to observe the night sky. It was agreed to allow them to use the park as stated in their request.
Zoning Administrator, Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report for the month of December and the end of 2004. Ken will check in to getting internet access for the Township office and e-mail addresses for us. David Reinhart will be the new secretary of the Zoning Board.
Moved by Baker, seconded by Graf to pay bills as presented. Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
